










 In Loving Memory of Mike Corner 

It is with deep sadness that the members of Combe Martin Bowling Club 
announce the passing of our dear friend and fellow bowler, Mike Corner, 
who left us recently after a short illness. 

Mike was the kind of man every club is lucky to have – always ready with 
a smile, always willing to lend a hand, and always there when needed. 
Whether it was helping with work on the bowling green, stepping in when 
the team was short of players, or simply offering a friendly word of 
encouragement or advice, Mike gave of himself freely and wholeheartedly. 

 His affable nature and quiet generosity earned him the respect and 
affection of everyone who knew him. 

Beyond the bowls green, Mike was a devoted husband to Kay and a proud 
father to his daughters, Jo and Mel and to his son Jason. Our thoughts and 
heartfelt sympathies are with them at this difficult time. 

Mike will be remembered not only as a loyal clubman but also as a true 
gentleman, whose presence brightened every occasion. He will be deeply 
missed by all his fellow bowlers at CMBC, and his legacy of kindness and 
generosity of spirit will live long in our memories. 



In Loving Memory of June Kirby 

It is with deep sadness that Combe Martin Bowling Club announces the passing 
of our dear friend and past member, June, who sadly left us in July. 

June was an exceptional sportswoman, proud to have achieved her County 
Badged status. She brought her skill, passion, and sportsmanship to every game 
she played. Over the years, she held the position of Ladies’ Captain on six 
occasions and served as a Past President of the Club, leading with grace and 
dedication. 

Her commitment to Combe Martin Bowling Club went far beyond her time on 
the green.  

Whether it was supporting fellow bowlers with encouragement and guidance, or 
running the bar alongside her late husband, June gave freely of her time and 
energy, always with kindness and generosity at heart. 

June’s presence enriched the life of our Club and the many friendships she made 
here will never be forgotten.  We extend our heartfelt sympathy and warmest 
thoughts to her family  at this difficult time. 

























 

 












